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Dear Governcor Nikki Haley:

I am writing to encourage you to stop our state's compliance efforts
surrounding President Obama's Clean Power Plan. The U.S. Supreme Court's recent
and unprecedented stay order on the plan means that states are not forced to go
ahead with compliance plans while the challenges to the rule are being
litigated.

Money spent on compliance with the stay in place is money wasted. Putting the
power plan on hold means we can spend state taxpayer dollars where they are
most critically needed, like job creation, education and health care.

Our state resources, both manpower and budget, are limited and should not be
spent on a deeply flawed plan that the Supreme Court has halted.

Please immediately put a =stop to this waste of taxpayer dollars, and focus our
limited rescurces where they are most needed.

Sincerely,

Alan Sprague

2331 Browntown Rd
Bishopville, SC 29010-9883




